RELEASE : PRESS RELEASE : PRESS

MUSEUM SALE TO RAISE NEW MONEY FROM OLD

Local historians are planning their first ever sale to raise funds for the town’s Museum, whilst at the same time making room for new old artefacts.

Even though the former Berkeley Arms public house in West Street where the Museum has been housed since 2011, is many times bigger than its original home in Hotham Park Lodge, the Bognor Regis Local History Society volunteers are already finding that there is not enough space when you are trying to store the many interesting items brought in each year by local residents and visitors.

Curator Chris Burstow explained “We have been very fortunate over the years to have been given many wonderful things that we have been delighted to accept which we use in displays to help tell the story of the town.  However, we have as many in boxes in our storeroom and in the cellar as we do on show, and, as is the practice at many museums, we are now having to be more selective in accepting donations, so that they are something that complements existing collections, or are unique to Bognor. As such we have now found that we have lots of duplicates, and we really only want one good example of any one thing. This sale will enable us to offload to good homes a few things that we no longer have room for, in particular we seem to have several cast iron food mincers, electric drills and woodworking planes; we have offered them to other museums but they too seem to be in a similar position to us. It will also give us room to be able to accept future donations.”

The sale will also include items left over from when the building was a public house, including parts of the bar, a notice board, dozens of pint glasses and pub mirrors. Doors, picture frames, a water tank and general bric-a brac complete the line-up. 
The fund-raiser is being held in a shed to the rear of the Museum, that the Society is planning to refurbish to house the town’s only remaining Bathing Machine.  Planning permission has been granted and funds raised from the sale will be put towards the fund being built-up to meet the cost.  
Chairman Greg Burt added that the shed had to be emptied in readiness for future building works, and the sale would help achieve this. 

Customers attending the sale on Sunday 15 March 10am-4pm will need to use the Sadler Street entrance behind the Museum.

The Museum re-opens for the 2015 season on Saturday 28th March at 10am.
END

Media Contact
Greg Burt, Chairman

07739 506 275
brsfl@btinternet.com
